2024年江苏省扬州市仪征市中考英语三模试卷

一、单项选择 从 A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

6. (1分) fast to your dreams, for if dreams die, life is like a broken-winged bird that can never fly. ()A. Hold B. To hold C. Held D. Holding

7. (1%) — We aren't interested in _____. What matters most is how you will behave from now on.— Got it.()

A. what you are used to liking B. what you used to be like

C. what are you used to being like D. what did you use to be like

8. (1%) —OK. A burger , two apple pies , and a mashed potato. Something to drink , Sir?

—_____ but coke , please. Coke is too sweet for me.()

A. Everything B. Nothing C. Something D. Anything

11. (1分) _____ beautiful she is when she is _____ Hanfu!()

A. What ; putting on B. How; on C. How ; dressed in D. What ; wearing

13. (1分) Some words in the poems rhyme. Which word may it be in " By climbing to a greater _____."?

On the Stor k Tower

Wang Zhihuan

The sun beyond the mountain glows ,

The Yellow River seaward flows.

You can enjoy a grander sight,

By climbing to a greater _____.

()

A. floor B. height C. mountain D. top

15. (1分) -I am sorry that what I did was not helpful at all .

-____. I think it was the most valuable . ()

A. Not at all B. Don't mention it C. Sure it was D. Thanks anyway

二、完形填空请认真阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

1. (15分) Early the next day was also cold and grey. Nobody talked much during (1)_____. Mrs March was pale and tired. The girls tried to (2)_____ their tears in order not to worry their mother too much.

Then Mr Brooke (3) _____ with the carriage and it was time for Mrs March to (4) _____. She kissed her daughters one by one and said ," Keep (5) ______, my dears and never lose hope!"

" Yes , Mother."

" Meg, look after your sisters. If you need help , ask Hannah or Mr Laurence. Jo , be patient and cheerful , and write to me often. Beth and Amy , help with the (6)_____ and be obedient."

" Yes , Mother. Don't worry!"

She got into the carriage and (7)_____ the window.

" Goodbye , my dears!" she called as it drove (8)_____. The girls waved their hands cheerfully (9)____ the carriage turned

the corner. Then , with sad faces and (10) _____ hearts , they went back inside.

" The house seems very (11) ____ now ," said Meg.

" Our motto is" (12)_____ and keep busy", said Jo brightly. She was trying to forget how sad she was feeling." So I am going to go and see Aunt March. What about you, Meg?"

"I'm going to teach the King children , " (13)_____ Meg.

" And Amy and I are going to help Hannah with the housework ," said Beth.

"I think anxiety is very interesting ," Amy said (14)_____.

Her remark made her sisters laugh , and they all started to feel a little (15)_____.

[1	ı
(1)	A. dinner	B. breakfast	C. lunch	D. supper
(2)	A. hide	B. show	C. run	D. wipe
(3)	A. reached	B. arrived	C got to	D. met
(4)	A. get up	B. leave	C. speak	D. work
(5)	A. calm	B. quiet	C. patient	D. busy
(6)	A. homework	B. sisters	C. neighbors	D. housework
(7)	A. closed	B. broke	C. opened	D. shut
(8)	A. by	B. away	C. on	D. up
(9)	A. as	B. when	C. until	D. while
(10)	A. heavy	B. light	C. regretful	D. cheerful
(11)	A. mixed	B. untidy	C. bored	D. empty
(12)	A. Confidence	В. Норе	C. Anxiety	D. Patience
(13)	A. replied	B. repeated	C. respected	D. reminded
(14)	A. happily	B.comfortably	C. seriously	D. pleasantly
(15)	A. worse	B. sadder	C. better	D. weaker

三、阅读理解请认真阅读下列短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中。

第4页/共25页

1. (6分) Indian Heroes and Great Chieftains

The book mainly <u>presents us</u> with <u>the American Indi</u>an leaders of <u>the past</u>. It includes many profiles and biographies such as Sitting Bull, Red Cloud, Little Crow and Lozen Quanah etc, written by author Charles Eastman, and I'm sure you will be interested in it.

Name: Sitting Bull

Birth : 1831

Death : 12-15-1890

He was a great hero and is re<u>sp</u>ected by many American Indians. In a 1997 documentary— The Great Tribes, he was <u>known</u> as a holy man, a composer of songs <u>and</u> an artist. Under him, the Sioux and Cheyenne Nations unified. He was advised to go on a European <u>tour</u> in 1887, but he refused it to prevent these two nations from being separated again. He led his people during years of resistance (抵制) to United States government policies and was killed by Indian agency <u>police on</u> the Standing Rock Indian Reservation.

Name: Crazy Horse

Birth : 1842

Death:9-5-1877

Crazy Horse was a legendary fighter and a gentle leader as <u>well as a brave man who stood for the highest</u> ideal of the Sioux, celebrated for his battle skills as well as his efforts to preserve Native American traditions and way of life. Resisting efforts to <u>force the Sioux on to</u> reservations, he worked with Sitting Bull and others in the American-Indian Wars. Charles Eastman shaped him in his book Indian Heroes as "a man of deeds and not of words".

Name: Red Cloud

Birth : 1822

Death : 12-10-1909

He was against the <u>movement</u> of the white settle<u>rs</u> into the Black Hills. In 1868, he refused to sign a treaty (条约), which stated that the Black Hills didn't belong to people. The treaty also stated that these areas couldn't be entered without the government's permission. According to Eastman's book Indian Heroes, he was said to force the government to give in and <u>pull</u> out of the area.

Name: Lozen Quanah

Birth : late 1840s

Death : 1890

Known as the youngest sister of Red Cloud, she devoted herself to the people. She was a hero ine good at riding horses and using a bow and arrow to drive attackers away in Peter Aleshire's Warrior Woman. This skill was considered to be " one of the most honored skills among the Indians".

(1) Which of the following is NOT true about Crazy Horse?

A. He was friendly to his soldier.

B. He showed great courage.

C. He was a great speaker.

D . He valued the custom.

- (2) From the passage we can infer that _____
- A. Sitting Bull disliked traveling
- B. Indian Heroes was a book on Indian history
- C. in the 1880s Indian soldiers were mainly armed with bows and arrows
- ${\rm D}$. in the 1850s Indian women were not allowed to ride horses
- (3) What is the passage mainly about? _____
- A. Showing Indians' lives to readers.
- B. Telling great Indian heroes and heroines.
- C. Telling the history of the Indians.
- D. Introducing a history book.

2. (8分)

Beloved Fu Bao , the first giant panda <u>bo</u>rn in South Korea , left South Korea for China on Wednesday. Thousands of panda lovers waited at Everland , the country's largest theme park in Yongin , to say goodbye to the country's top panda superstar. The panda fans kept silent when a specially- made vehicle carrying Fu Bao passed through the crowd in order to prevent her from being surprised by any noise.



Zookeepers held a farewell(告别) event for the fans inside the theme

park. And the vehicle with a message of " It's a miracle(奇迹) to meet you. Thanks , Fu Bao" was unable to show the panda because she should spend a month in quarantine(隔离期) to prepare for her return to China.

Fu Bao has been <u>love</u>d by South Koreans for her lovely appearance and special attractiveness. Around 5.5 million people had visited the Panda World in the Yongin park since Fu Bao was made open to the public in January 2021. It is required that Fu Bao should return to China before reaching the age of four, according to some agreements. Kang Cheol- won, the zookeeper known as the "grandpa of Fu Bao", went with the giant panda on her flight to China.

Fu Bao will be moved to the Shenshuping giant panda base in Wolong National Nature Reser<u>ve</u> in Sichuan for quarantine. The base is fully prepared to <u>welcome</u>Fu Bao and the base will decide when to make Fu Bao meet the public based on <u>its</u> adaptation(适应). Judging from past experiences, the adaptation period can last from one month to eight months, or even longer.

(1) Why couldn't people see Fu Bao during her farewell event? ____

- A. She had left for China.
- B. She was in a month-long quarantine.
- C. She needed a rest.
- D. She was not in the theme park.

(2) When should Fu Bao return to China according to some agreements? _____

- A. Before the farewell event.
- B. Before she turns 4 years old.
- C. After living in South Kore a for 5 years.
- D. After Kang Cheol- won arrived in China.
- (3) What can we infer(推测) from the last paragraph? _____
- A. Fu Bao will live in the wild soon.
- B. Quarantine will last exactly one month.
- C. Public may not see Fu Bao at once.
- D. Fu Bao doesn't need adaptation.
- (4) Which of the following is the main idea of the passage? _____
- A. Fu Bao's life in South Korea.
- B. Farewell for Fu Bao.
- C. Preparing for Fu Bao's arrival.
- D. Fu Bao's popularity and return to China.

3. (8分)

Every early morning in Southwest China's Chongqing, there is a common scene at the city's Subway Line 4:a group of farmers shouldering vegetables for sale are busy riding on the subway to the city center.

The second part of the subway line connects Shichuan town <u>to</u> the city center. It has provided local farmers near the town with a wider channel for selling their produce since its opening in 2022. The vegetables grown by the farmers, which used to be sold at low prices in the town, can now be sold at higher prices in the city.

Every morning around 6 o' clock , the entrance and exit of the Shichuan Town station of the line are crowded with special passengers. They carry baskets filled with fresh vegetables on their backs.

To make it easier for the farmers, the station which was supposed to open at 6:15, now opens five minutes

early every day. The workers at <u>the</u> station also help as much as possible: helping with the baskets , guiding them <u>to</u> enter <u>the</u> station quickly and orderly and so on.

There's an elderly couple in their 80s , who take the subway to sell vegetables. In

Chongqing, people over the age of 65 can use the su bway for free. The opening of this subway line not only saves money for the elderly but also time.

According to Feng, the husband of the elderly couple, it took him more than one hour to reach the <u>city</u> before as he had <u>to</u> <u>take</u> several buses. Now, by taking the subway, they can get there in less than 30 minutes <u>without any hassle</u>. And they can sell all their vegetables in less than three hours after arriving at the market.

(1) The writer starts the passage by

_ •



0 00

- A. showing some facts
- B. showing some numbers

C. comparing differences

D. describing a situation

(2) Why does the Shichuan Town station open five minutes early every day?

A. To avoid rush hour crowds.

- B. To let more workers enter the station.
- C. To provide earlier service to elderly passengers.
- D. To make it easier for the farmers to use the subway.
- (3) What are the two main advantages that the elderly couple enjoy from the su bway line?
- A. Comfortable seats and free travel.
- B. Free rides and reduced travel time.
- C. Faster travel time and quicker entry.
- D. Lower vegetable prices and less crowding.
- (4) What does the underlined expression" without any hassle" mean? _____
- A. without any difficulties.
- B. full of troubles.
- C. without any interest.
- D. full of energy.

4. (8分) Treasure Island isn't a true story, <u>but the characters do seem to loan out of the pages alive armed to</u> <u>the teeth and</u> <u>ready to go treasure hunting.</u> But you will find, as you read this book, that although pirates can be murderous and treacherous (奸诈的), they can also be cowardly, superstitious, and easily led. As it turns out, that is fortunate for Jim Hawkins.

It's a brilliant story. Billy Bones, a retired seaman, comes to live at the Admiral Benbow inn. Jim is just a boy, but he can see that Billy Bones is a nervous man, always on the look- out for strangers arriving at the inn. And well he might be nervous, because <u>he carries</u> with him <u>in</u> his battered old sea- chest a map drawn by Captain Flint himself giving the whereabouts of all Flint's buried treasure! Captain Flint<u>!</u>- the most feared pirate ever to travel the high seas.

Well, Flint is dead, but there <u>are plenty of men who served with Captain Flint still alive who will feel they</u> have a fair claim to the treasure. The map, though, ends <u>up</u> in the <u>possession</u> of Jim Hawkins--(it's a near thing, read the book to see how that happens) Jim tells the secret in the local doctor, who quickly joins forces to acquire a ship and crew to sail for Treasure Island.

There's a famous scene where Jim , hiding in <u>the apple barre</u>l on deck , discovers that mutiny(叛乱) is planned. It's a bad moment. The numbers suggest that the pirates are going to have it all their own way. There are nineteen mutineers and seven honest men , including Jim. And now , you will have to read the book for yourself. This is a fantastic <u>ta</u>le of cheat, bravery and cowardice. I don't know how things would have turned out if it hadn't been for Jim Haukins. For it is Jim who single- handedly steals the Hispanio la from under the very noses of <u>the</u> pirates and sails her round the <u>island</u> to a secret beaching place.

And do you know what happens to Long John Silver, the greatest double- crosser of them all? No? Well, don't expect me to tell you. Don't be nervous of reading a 'classi'. I know it was published a long time ago, but that doesn't mean it is difficult to read. There is one piece of ad<u>vice I</u> will give, though. I don't think this book is ever out of print---- there are hundreds of different copies around. If you can, choose a copy with large enough print to be able to read comfortably, and exciting illustrations. It makes all the difference.

Go ahead! Read the book. I think you' 11 love it.

(1) The underlined sentence shows that _____

A. all the characters are true.

B. the author describes some vivid characters in the book.

C. all the characters jumps out of the page alive.

D. all the characters have <u>armed teeth and ready to go treasure hunting</u>.

(2) According to this passage , which word can best describe Jim Hawkins?

A. brave

B. fearful

- C. artificial
- D. tricky
- (3) How many characters are mentioned in this passage?
- A. 3
- B.4
- C. 2
- D. 5
- (4) What's the purpose of this passage?

A. to make a book review

- $\boldsymbol{B}.$ to recommend the book to the readers
- C. to sell the book
- D. to tell a story

三、阅读理解请认真阅读下列短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中。

1. (1分) The boy didn't say any more and chose to follow his _____ (parent) ad vice this time.

2.(1分) Look at the picture and the words _____(在……下面), what do you suppose he'd like to tell us?

3. (1 %) We all agree that _____ is more important than knowledge itself .(able)

4. (1分) When I was young, I'd listen to the radio , _____ for my favourite songs.(wait)

5. (1分) It is so hot outside. He went towards the window and opened it _____(wide)

_____ the days get longer ,the temperature gets higher.(随着)

7. (1分) The ______ Olympic Games will be held in Paris this summer. (三十三)

8. (1分) Jackie's life has completely changed since he was _____ (分开) from his family ten years ago .

9. (1分) Everyone makes mistakes. What you should do is to accept them and treat them as chances to improve _____(you), boys and girls.

10. (1分) Some thieves broke into his house last _____(星期二). Luckily, nothing valuable was stolen.

五、阅读表达阅读短文,回答下面5个问题。(每题答案不超过10个词)

1. (10分)

Since the beginning of this term, primary and junior high schools in Shenzhen have carried out a new measure to make sure that students have daily physical education (PE) classes. Shenzhen is the first city <u>in</u> the country to require schools to organize daily PE for students at the compulsory education(义务教育) level.



Buxin Primary School in Luohu District started using a"3+1+1" model, which includes three regular PE classes, one musicbased exercise class, and one sports game class to make sure a total of five PE classes per week.

Because there aren't enough PE teachers to teach all the new classes, the school had to ask teachers from other subject areas to lead many of the PE classes.

Liu Xunhua, a Chinese- language teacher at the school, has taken on the role of a part- time PE teacher. Liu leads students in activities such as jump <u>rope</u> and jumping jacks(开合跳).

" Everything is for the health of the students, and we <u>support the</u> new measure." said Liu. Like other nonprofessional(非 专业的) PE teachers, Liu took PE training classes and found chances to learn from professional PE teachers. Chen Xinru, a grade 8 student from Xin' an Middle School, said that a daily PE class can improve their

第10页/共25页

learning abilities." When I am tired, I can relax by running or playing basketball and I can become more focused in class, " said Chen.

Luo Xing, a PE teacher from the same school , said that the daily PE class is a good thing for students' physical and mental health.

(1) Why did Buxin Primary School begin using a"3+1+1" model?

(2) What problem did Buxin Primary School have when they started the new PE classes?

(3) How do non- professional PE teachers improve their teaching skills?

(4) According to Chen Xinru, how does a daily PE class help her study?

(5) What do you think of the measure to make sure of the daily PE class?

六、根据短文内容和首字母提示,在下文空格处填入适当的词使短文完整。写出空缺处各单词的正确形式。(每空一词)缺词填空补全对 话

1. (10 分) As one of China's brightest young table tennis stars , Wang Chuqi n is now the men's singles world Nolspot, the International Table Tennis Federation(IT'TF) said on March 19.

The 23- year- old is (1)w _____ for his aggressive(侵略性的) left- handed playing style. Less common in the sport , left- handed (2)p

_____ often leave their opponents(对手) surprised" by the different angles (角度) that lefties can produce," wrote the online table <u>tennis</u> platform PingSunday.

He sometimes lost his temp er on the court.(3)D _____ the ITTF World Tour Austrian Open in 2019, he threw his racquet(球拍) in

(4) a _____ after losing a match. Because of this , he wasn't (5) a _____ to play for three months.

Now, Wang has turned (6)h _____ into a calmer player."I just want to keep improving, "Wang told China Daily. He added that his strong will to win and go after his goals helps him to grow and become (7)b _____. Away from <u>the table</u>, with his cool clothes and hairstyle, many take Wang as an outgoing person. (8)H _____, "I am relatively (相对地) quiet," Wang told the Olympics website."I don't speak very much... I prefer the feeling of (9)s ______ time alone."

While many see Wang as a favorite to win at the 2024 Paris Olympics, he feels a bit nervous because he's never competed at one before. But he stays optimistic." You may only have the experience of the Olympics (10)o _____ in your life, so I want to do my best and go all out to play well, "Wang said.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/405210131210012004</u>